
From: Phil Koen
To: Gitta Ungvari; Nicolle Burnham
Cc: Linda Reiners; Laurel Prevetti
Subject: Quick question on capex plan
Date: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 7:13:13 AM
Attachments: Pages from FY-2024-2025-Proposed-CIP-Budget.pdf

[EXTERNAL SENDER]
Gitta and Nicole,

On schedule A-9 it is reported there is $5,826,631 in new money being requested for capital
projects in flight. Additionally, there is a request for $1,514,641 in new money for new capex
projects. That totals $7,341,272 in new funding being requested.

On schedule B-6 the total in new funding being requested is $7,071,632. Why is this different
from the total computed on A-9? My guess is that the $5,826,631 in new money for in flight
projects is incorrect since this is not detailed out. How do I verify this number?

Also, can you please explain what is going on in the grant fund? It appears there are timing
issues with the receipt of grant money. How does this actually work from a cash flow point of
view?

Thank you,

Phil Koen 
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From: Phil Koen
To: Linda Reiners; Gitta Ungvari
Cc: Wendy Wood; Gabrielle Whelan; Mary Badame; Laurel Prevetti
Subject: RE: April 29th Special Meeting - Draft Agenda
Date: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 2:52:47 PM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.png

[EXTERNAL SENDER]

Gitta and all,
 
Terrific - Looks like Linda agrees, so let’s proceed. Could you
also include for agenda item #1 the minutes from the
December 11,2023 FC meeting which captured the motions
that were made regarding the ACFR. Let’s make sure everyone
is clear as to what was discussed.
 
Also, regarding agenda item #2, since there is a ton of material
in the budget book, I would ask Staff to present both the
operating budget and the CIP budget. The FC should primarily
be in listen mode. The goal of the meeting is for the FC to:

Gain an in depth understanding of how the budget was
prepared and will deliver the Council’s desired outcomes
for FY 25 (what are those outcomes and how do we know
when they will be achieved?)
Gain insight to the major assumptions (probably no more
than 5 critical assumptions)
Understand the risks Staff has identified with the budget
(what is assumed in the budget that could “fall out”  and
what is assumed outside the budget that can “fall in”)
How the budget “bridges” off FY 23 actual results and
most likely outcome for FY 24 (explain with a variance





﻿

 
Hello Gitta,
 
I would suggest the following agenda, but would like
Linda’s input/agreement before running with this.
 

1. Review Staff Report to Town Council of April 16,
2024 and discuss options and scope of services
potentially required arising from the FC’s
recommendation to retain a separate firm to
provide the non-attest services as outlined in the
Chavan and Associates engagement letter.

1. Attach the following documents: Chavan
Engagement Letter dated 3/9/2022; Chavan
Technical Proposal dated 10/8/21; Town
issued RFP dated 9/2021; AICPA Code of
Professional Conduct - section 1.295 – non-
attest services; Staff Report Item 19 – 4/16/24

2. Review and discuss the preliminary FY 24/25
Operating and CIP Budget. Provide preliminary
comments and recommendations regarding the
proposed budgets taken as a whole.

 
 
Please let me know if you have any comments on the
draft agenda. I have attached for your convenience




